HILL & MOOR PARISH COUNCIL

Delamere House, Hill Furze, Pershore, WR10 2NB

Tel:  01386 860502
Hill & Moor Parish Council

CLERK:  Michelle English, Delamere House, Hill Furz, Fladbury, Pershore, WR10 2NB

Tel:  01386 860502  Email:  Hillandmoor@yahoo.co.uk

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held in Lower Moor Parish Rooms on

Thursday, 14th May 2015 @ 6.30pm.

Present:         Cllrs Bell (Chair) Cllr Yarnold, Cllr Hartley, Cllr Betteridge & Cllr Brooker 
1. 
Apologies:     Clerk
In attendance:  CC Tucker & Village Hall Committee 
2. Minutes of last year’s Annual Parish Meeting were approved
3. Report from the Chairman of the Parish Council.

The last 12 months have seen some considerable changes on the Parish Council.  When I joined the council in 2010 we had 7 members, 4 of whom were newly elected.  Of those 7, I am the only one who is still here.  As such, I have ended up as Chair of the PC more by default than by choice.  I am glad to say that despite losing so many people from the council we have also been joined by some new and enthusiastic councillors who are all doing their part to maintain the work of the Parish Council, and may breathe some new life into the Parish.

This has been a busy 12 months for planning, with a number of proposals for new houses, along with many proposals for extensions and additions.  As a council we have tried to consider the wider views of the community before commenting on all applications.  In the case of the current application for a development of the land at the rear of Chestnut Close we are working with the District Planning Department and the Developers to ensure that there is a reasonable amount of consultation with the local community.  Obviously, there have also been the issues of the two planning appeals which have been a priority over the last 5 months.  We are extremely grateful to the members of the Action Group who put in so much time to bring the community together, raise funds, and put up a strong case for dismissal of the appeal.  We are all very anxious to know the outcome of these appeals, but as yet there is no news.  

In light of the surge of planning applications, and the realisation of the weakness of our position within the planning structure, there has been some discussion of the need for a Neighbourhood Plan.  This would be a plan that would carry more weight in the Planning Process, but is a lengthy and complicated document to produce.  This is not something that the Parish council can prepare in isolation.  With the current reduced number of councillors we are already struggling to keep up with our various commitments.  I hope that the members of the community who showed their concern over the recent planning appeals will come forward to help us if we undertake the task of a Neighbourhood Plan.

About this time last year we began the process of collecting information for the Parish Plan.  (A Parish Plan should not be confused with a Neighbourhood Plan, the former is a survey of the concerns and considerations of the community, the later is a legal document that carries weight in the Planning Process.)  The response to the questionnaire was 34%, and has given us some idea of the things that are considered important within the Parish.  This information will be used as a guidance when considering planning applications, and will form the basis of our plans for future priorities within the parish.  One example of this is the new Neighbourhood Watch scheme which is being implemented by Councillor Brooker.  Other priorities  that were highlighted by the response were: more social events, such as a fete, coffee and chat mornings, mother and toddler group and a youth club.  I am pleased to say that some of these events are already in process, the Village Hall Committee having held successful coffee and craft mornings on the first Thursday of each month, the up-coming Field Day in June, and the Youth Club who meet on alternate Fridays.  All of these activities are laudable, but require a huge amount of commitment from those individuals involved.  It would be great to see more people coming forward to help.

It has become apparent that one of our biggest challenges as a council is how to engage more people from our community in Parish life.  The Parish Games organisers have done a fantastic job in getting people to participate in all of the events, and we were immensely proud of their success this year.  I hope the Parish Council can learn a trick or two from Michelle and Darren and that we might be able to draw more of the residents into greater participation.  

Last year we were approached by the Outreach Post Office with regards to having a Post Office service in the village. We are really pleased that the village hall committee have been able to facilitate this and that the village now has a service twice a week.  There has also been an enquiry about finding a suitable location for a shop within the village.  This is something that the Parish Council will be discussing and of course we would welcome any thoughts that residents have on this.

The Lower Moor Playing Field is the ‘Jewel In Our Crown’, and we are extremely grateful to the few volunteers who have worked so hard to maintain it to such a fantastic standard over recent years.  We were caught out in Spring of this year and unfortunately the mowing schedule has incurred some setbacks.  Every effort is being made to get the grass back under control.  

An important job of the Parish Council is to balance the budget.  We are currently trying to rebuild our reserves up to an ideal amount of £12,000 - the equivalent of a year’s precept.  This level was considerably reduced when the work to up-grade the street lighting was undertaken.  Our current reserve is about £7,000, and so we hope to get close to the full amount by the end of the following financial year (2017).  

There is a small sum of money available to the Parish from the New Homes Bonus - this is a pot of money that Wychavon District Council awards to parishes where new homes have been built.  The money has to be applied for and applicants must show that the proposal has the support of the local community.  We can apply for up to £2,000 for a small project, and would welcome any suggestions from residents on how this money could be spent.  Councillor Brooker has suggested that we have a project to make the Parish more attractive, after a pupil at Fladbury First School commented that the village doesn’t look very pretty (or something to that effect).

In case I haven’t already mentioned it, we are in need of two more councillors to join us.  If you are interested in making a difference in your community and think you could spare some time to get involved, please, please, please get in touch.

4. Open Session: to hear items raised by parishioners.

No residents at meeting
The meeting closed at 7pm

………………………………………

Chair

………………………………………
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